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In The Name Of ALLAH,  Most Gracious, Most Merciful 

Principalõs Message 
 
As we reach the end of a busy and successful term, I wish to thank all families of AIIC for 
their continuous support.  These two weeks will be a good opportunity for students to 
reflect on what they have achieved so far and start planning for Term 4. 
Our staff have been focussing on Literacy and Numeracy for the past three terms and have 
worked diligently in assisting students achieve the best they can. Our teachers have 
prepared students very well for the NAPLAN Tests and therefore we have received 
promising and outstanding results.  A significant improvement in student outcomes is 
evident.  The Year 12 students have successfully completed the QCS tests.   
Secondary students will receive their interim reports by post, and primary students will 
receive their student portfolios. 
I would also like to thank all parents for their continuous support in assisting us to enforce 
the uniform policy.  Almost 90% of our students are compliant and come neatly attired to 
the college. 
This term has been a busy but very productive term.  I would like to extend a big thank you 
to all our staff that made this term so successful. 
I wish you all an enjoyable vacation and we look forward to seeing everyone eager and 
ready for the last term of the year. 
 
Mariam Banwa 
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Dates to Remember ς September/October 
Thursday 24 September Salatu Eid-ul Adh-ha 

Sunday 27 September  Open & Enrolment Day ς Eid BBQ 

Monday 5 October  Labour Day Holiday 

Tuesday 6 October Term 4 Begins 

Monday 19 October Student Free Day 

Wednesday 28 October  Secondary College Drama Day 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

What a wonderful time we have had, learning numbers and letters. We are almost finished the 
alphabet and we know our numbers up to 13.   

We have explored, investigated and developed our skills in learning literacy and numeracy. We enjoyed 
the Premiere Reading Challenge and read up to 100 books within a set time frame.  Soon our 
Kindergarteners will graduate and go to big school with all the other girls and boys in A.I.I.C.  

We had lots of fun on Drama Day!  We were not shy when we went up on stage to sing our 
rainbow song and our Arabic song.  Ms Saphena baked us a special rainbow cake to go with our song 
and we loved it!  

On the holidays we will practice everything we have learned so far and our mums and dads will help 
with that inshallah.   

Next we are off to the Botanical Gardens to enjoy the sunshine and explore plant life four our 
sustainability unit. We enjoyed our dramatic play corners of áThe Floristâ and áThe Salonâ. We 
eventually turned our florist into a coffee store and thatâs the beauty of our play.  We have also been 
learning about Hajj. We canât wait to celebrate Eid with our families and friends.  

Mrs Khan  

 



 

 

CITY CAMPUS HAJJ EXPERIENCE 
On the 11

th

 of September, students of the City campus were given an opportunity to experience the 

performance of Hajj. A brief explanation of the five pillars of Islam and where Hajj fits into the five were 

given. Students were also informed that Hajj is a once in a lifetime obligation that should be performed by 

Muslims who have the physical and financial ability to carry out the journey. 

The story of Prophet Ibrahim AS and the sacrifices that he made were informed to the children. Students 

also heard the story of Hajarah AS and how she ran between both Safa and Marwah in search of water for 

her son Ismail AS. A model of the Kabah was made where students had the opportunity to learn how to 

make Tawaf around the Kabah. Yazid Almalki of Year 2 wore the Ihram, the holy clothing worn by men 

during the days of Hajj. 

In brief, students were taught the days of Hajj and the rituals that are to be completed during the days. 

Students learnt that the purpose of Hajj is to bring about good changes into a personõs life when returning 

back home from the journey. 

Our students really enjoyed their Hajj experience and asked many questions regarding the rituals of Hajj. 

Carrying out a practical Hajj experience has allowed our students to learn more about the pillar of Islam. 

 

Imam Ahmed Azhari  

 

 

  



 


